
Robert Rules of Order:  Lloyd Miller, Jr. reminded the 

Council that working to establish this order would help us 

in our discussions.  With love and kindness we were 

encourage to remind each other so that the rules become 

a habit. 

Parish Assembly Follow-up:   Sister Janice presented the 

calendar that Sister Gail did as the result of our discussion 

at the last council meeting.  The calendar listed all the 

events that the Council wanted to keep.  The decision was 

made to add a Chili cook-off.  A committee headed by 

Nicky Hoxworth will plan for this new event on January 20.  

We voted to have the Spring Fling again with the date 

decided at a later time.  The Work Day to clean the 

cafeteria and clean out the closet and under the stage will 

be in January on Saturday, January 26 beginning at 9:00.  

There was an emphasis to recognize Black History Month 

in some specific way.  Sister Janice will work with a 

committee to make this happen. 

Interest Free Small Loan Revolving Fund.  Mary Simon 

proposed this idea and how it would be set-up. An initial 

donation would be $5000.  These loans would be for 

registered parishioners only.  The loan process would be 

applied through a loan application to a three member 

Loan Board. 

The Parish Council gave their support to Mary to continue 

the process of clarifying the proposal, getting more 

information and meeting with staff to ensure there would 

be no obstacles from the Archdiocese. 

North Deanery Meeting.  The North side parishes take 

turns hosting this meeting.  Trinity will host the meeting 

on Wednesday, November 28. 

Miryam of Nazareth.  On the First Sunday of Advent, 

December 2, Sister Gen Cassani, SSND will offer us a 

presentation on Mary who walked on this earth as a poor, 

rural Jewish peasant woman who spoke Aramaic, the 

language of her people and taught her son, Jeshus, Jesus, 

to do the same.  After Mass in the Rectory with Coffee and 

Doughnuts. 

Dinner Dance/Auction.  Barbara Russell reported that she 

had all the volunteers that the Hadican family had asked 

for.  

Welcome Baskets.  Volunteers will distribute the baskets 

after the Mass on Sunday, November 18.  Mission 

Advancement Committee prepared the baskets and 

parishioners donated the items. 

Commissioning of Father Tim Cook.  Father Dennis Stehly, 

Vicar General of the diocese, will install Father Cook as the 

canonical pastor and Sister Janice as Parish Life 

Coordinator.  Canon Law of the Church says that all 

parishes have to be registered with a priest as pastor.  In 

legal matters Father Cook is contacted.  Otherwise the 

parish life coordinator oversees the day to day life of the 

parish. 

Spooktacular.  Vickie Deason reported that there were 

about 500 participants.  A sufficient number of cars were 

there to hand out candy to the children.  It was a very 

successful and a well-organized day. 

Club Trinity Winner for November is Joan Freese, mother 

of Carol Nowak. 

Next Meeting, December 9.   Barbara Russell opening 
prayer and Sharon Lee Ryan closing prayer.  
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Saturday, November 24, 4:00 PM  

Lector:  Gail Guelker, SSND 

Sunday, November 25, 9:30 am 

First Lector: Mattie Patterson      

Second Lector:  Sharon Ann Ryan 

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

Mary Eikmeier           Sister Janice     

Elizabeth Hopson      Rochelle Jones 
 

Acolyte:   Ank Ankenbrand 

Sunday, November 25, 9:30 am    Wednesday, November 28, 9:15 am  Saturday, December 1, 4:00 pm  

Jim Schnieders      Raymond Schnieders   Charlene Schnieders 

The wise will shine brightly like the splendor of 

the firmament, and those who lead many to 

justice will be like the stars forever.                                                                                
     Daniel 12: 1-3                                                     

Anne M. Osdieck. Center for Liturgy 

Thank you for your recent 

contributions 

Thanksgiving Mass,  

Thursday, November 22  

at 9:00 AM 

 

       Give thanks to God  

          for God is good.  

   God’s love endures forever.       

   Psalm 107:1 

Thanksgiving Dinner at Holy Cross Church in Baden from 10:00 – 1:00 on Thanksgiving Day 

Father Marty invites anyone in our parish who would like to come.  All are welcome. 

St. Rose Philippine Duchesne  

 

This afternoon at 2:30 a Mass of Thanksgiving will be 

celebrated at the Cathedral Basilica in honor of the 

bicentennial of her arrival in St. Louis.  She is the 

secondary patron of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.   The 

diocese gathers to celebrate her life and faithful witness 

of this important saint in the history of the Archdiocese. 

 

Sister Rose Duchesne entered the Visitation nuns in 

France 1805 and in 1818 came to America and founded 

her first house for her sisters which was a log cabin in 

St. Charles.  She opened the first American free school 

west of the Mississippi.  By 1828 she had established six 

houses for her missionary Sisters.  At age 71 she began 

a school for the Indians at Sugar Creek.  Her 

biographers stressed her courage in frontier conditions, 

her single mindedness in pursing her dream to serve 

the Indians and a comtemplative presence that was so 

evident among the Indians that they called her  “The 

Woman who prays always.”  She was canonized in 1988  


